الإجابة في (٩) صفحات

وزارة التربية التوجيه الفني العام للغة الإنجليزية امتحان الصف الحادي عشر - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية - تجريبي ٢٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) الزمن: ثلاث ساعات المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) الزمن: ثلاث ساعات مكونات الامتحان (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر – التعبير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء- التلخيص- الترجمة)

(Total 560 Marks)

I. Vocabulary (100 Marks)

A -From a, b, c and d, choose the most suitable word that best completes each of the following $\overline{\text{sentences}: (5 \times 10 = 50 \text{ Marks})}$

	b. contradict	then they are facing challe c. inflate	d. visualize
		in summer in c. unbearable	
		ened	
a. securely	b. primarily	c. chiefly	d. perilously
4. The singers caug a. resident	ht theb. audience	attention by their stunn c. supply	
5. A festival was he	eld to	the country's national h	neroes.
a. prohibit	b. drag	c. glorify	d. provoke
B - Fill in the space	es with the most suitabl	e words from the list bel	ow:(5x10=50 Marks)
(confron	t/ accumulate/thriller	/ partnership / cautio	ous / prominent)
6. You can lend him	n your car without worry	ng because he's a cautiou	s driver.
7. They were unabl	e to accumulate enough	evidence to make a well-v	vritten claim.
8. His latest film is	a suspense thriller very	much in the manner of Hi	tchcock.
9. The first issue th	at we have to confront is	violence in all its forms.	

10. One of the most **prominent** effects of global warming is the rising sea level.

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) امتحان الصف الحادي عشر التجريبي - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية ١٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩

II- Grammar(60 Marks)

A-	From a, b,	e and d,	<u>, choose t</u>	<u> 1e correct</u>	t word t	hat best	completes	each o	f the	<u>following</u>
	sentences:	(4 X 10	<u>= 40Marl</u>	<u>(s)</u>						

11. If	you take your med	licine regularly, you	will gettl	nis illness quickly.
a.	through	b. over	c. up	d. behind
12. I'ı	m so anxious becau	use the exams will sta	art	18 th May.
a.	on	b. in	c. from	d. at
13. Ro	especting old peop	le is a great aspect	childr	en should acquire.
a.	whose	b. which	c. where	d. who
14. Y	ou shouldn't have.		to him in such a har	rsh way.
a. s	speak	b. spoke	c. speaking	d. spoken
B- Re	ead the following s	sentences carefully a	and do as required: (4 X 5 = 20Marks)
		-	people into criminal a (c) activities by some tee	Change into passive)
		service in our restaura	ant?" ((e service in their resta	Change into reported speech aurant.
		·	idn't cancel the fishing bad, they didn't cance	trip. (Join: using although) el the fishing trip.
18. M	Iy brother was hurt	in a car accident, wa	nsn't he?	(Add: question tag)

الصفحة الثالثة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) امتحان الصف الحادي عشر التجريبي - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية ١٨ - ٢٠١٩ / ٢٠١٩

III- Language Functions (40 Marks)

Write what you would say in the following situations: (4X10=40 Marks)

- 19. Your brothers thinks that natural disasters cannot be avoided or stopped. **Agreement / Disagreement.**
- 20. You see that your friend's car has broken down. Expressing worries/ Guessing.
- 21. Some people say that punishing children by beating them is effective. Expressing criticism / Agreement / Disagreement.
- 22. Car drivers should have a First Aid Kit in case of emergencies.

 Agreement / Disagreement / approval / disapproval.

(Any Reasonable Answer Is Accepted)

IV- Set-Book Questions (40 Marks)

A-In meaningful sentences, answer only FOUR of the following questions: (4x10=40 Marks)

- 23. Why is it advisable to use smoke alarms in people's homes?

 Because they save lives as they wake sleepers to flee from fire.
- 24. The planet is in danger, explain.

Because the planet suffers from different environmental problems such as pollution, global warming, deforestation and the extinction of animals.

- 25. How can engineers guarantee the safety of tall buildings in quake-hit areas?

 By using non-rigid materials which soften the impact of the earthquake./using rollers or springs that allow the buildings to move a little during the earthquakes./ using building materials.
- 26. Different types of cameras serve different purposes, explain?

 We have different types of cameras for surveillance, security, surgical operations, web chatting and film making.
- 27. There are many useful modern inventions in the field of broadcasting. Mention two.
 Digital TV / Cable television system / satellite
 (Any Reasonable Answer Is Accepted)

الصفحة الرابعة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) امتحان الصف الحادي عشر التجريبي - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية ١٨ - ٢٠ ١٩ ٢٠١٩

V-Writing (120 Marks)

120

Write on the following topic: (Argumentative)

Television has a large influence on children's attitudes, ideas and behaviour.

Some people are for while others are against watching TV. for a long time. Plan and write an essay (not less than 14 sentences / 160 words) discussing the different viewpoints and stating your own point of view.

NB: (Your writing should include an introduction, two-body paragraphs and a conclusion)
Outline (20 Marks)
Introduction:
 D. 1. 4
Body 1:
D. 1. 4
Body 2:
Conclusion:
Conclusion

الصفحة الخامسة المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) امتحان الصف الحادي عشر التجريبي - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية ٢٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩

	Write your topic here						
•••	•••••	•••••	••••••	••••••		•••••	
••••		•••••	, .			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
			••••••	•••••			
				•••••			
			,				
			• • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
			• • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
			••••••	••••••			
			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	••••••			
			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •				
••••	•••••	•••••	•••••			••••••	
	Exposition of	Paragraphing and			Handwriting,		
cs	ideas and	number of	~ 11:		spacing and	77 . 1	
Rubrics	coherence	sentences	Spelling	Grammar	Punctuation	Total	
Ru	60	10	10	10	10	100	

- 20 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing the format.
- Off point topics / outlines receive ZERO.
- 5 marks to be deducted from the outline if the ideas are not used in the topic.

الصفحة السادسة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) امتحان الصف الحادي عشر التجريبي - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية ١٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩

VI- Reading comprehension (110 Marks)

110

Air pollution is made up of gases, dust, odors, particles, smoke, fumes, and other substances which can be harmful to humans, animals, plants, and all living organisms. The air is contaminated and unclean. Air pollution affects the Earth's atmosphere. The atmosphere of the Earth is like a blanket of air which protects all living organisms. Without the atmosphere, life would not exist. The atmosphere protects living things from the heat of the Sun during the day, and at night. **It** prevents the warm air from escaping. Basically, the atmosphere helps keep the living things on Earth from burning up or freezing.

It is difficult to avoid the pollution in the air since it is the source where people get the oxygen to breathe and live. Pollution can travel with the wind from one place to another and spread over a large number of miles. Pollution can be caused by humans or it can also occur naturally. For example, natural pollution may come from volcanoes, forest fires, wind storms, pollen in the air, and other sources in nature.

The three main causes of pollution by humans include the release of smoke and fumes from manufacturing plants and various industries. Power plants release carbon monoxide and furnaces that burn waste are two examples of man-made pollution. Gasoline refineries also release dangerous chemicals in the air called hydrocarbons. The second cause is the burning of fossil fuels such as from cars, trucks, trains, airplanes. This type of pollution occurs often because people rely on transportation every day. Another main cause of pollution is from household and farming chemicals. On farms crop dusting may pollute the air, homes may be sprayed with chemical to kill bugs or to help the grass grow.

There are several effects of air pollution including acid rain, which is when rain is mixed with the pollution in the air. This acid rain can cause harm to trees, animals, fish, and other living organisms. It can cause problems with breathing and irritation to the eyes, nose, or throat. Sometimes people can also get headaches or have allergic reactions. Long-term effects can include lung cancer, heart disease and other health problems.

From a, b, c and d choose the correct answer: $(5 \times 10 = 50 \text{ Ms})$

- 28. The best title for the passage is:
 - a. Air Pollution
 - b. Acid Rain
 - c. Water Pollution
 - d. Pollution Diseases
- 29. What does the underlined word "it" in paragraph 1 refer to:
 - a. night
 - b. day
 - c. atmosphere
 - d. sun
- 30. The underlined word "man-made" in paragraph 3 means:
 - a. artificial
 - b. various
 - c. natural
 - d. harmful
- 31. We can understand from paragraph 2:
 - a. It's easy to avoid air pollution.
 - b. Pollution can be caused by humans or naturally.
 - c. Pollution occurs because of cars traffic.
 - d. Air pollution is caused by humans only.
- 32. According to paragraph 3 the first main cause of pollution by humans is:
 - a. fossil fuels
 - b. volcanoes
 - c. smoke and fumes
 - d. transportation

Answer the following questions: (4x15 = 60 Marks)

33. What are the three main causes of pollution by humans?

The three main causes of pollution by humans includes: the release of smoke and fumes, the second cause is the burning of fossil fuels and the last one is farming chemicals.

34. What is acid rain?

Rain acid is the rain that mixed with the pollution in the air.



الصفحة الثامنة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) امتحان الصف الحادي عشر التجريبي - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية ١٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩

35. How does acid rain affect living organisms?

Acid rain can cause harm to trees, animals, fish, and other living organisms. It can cause problems with breathing and irritation to the eyes, nose, or throat. Sometimes people can also get headaches or have allergic reactions. Long-term effects can include lung cancer, heart disease and other health problems.

36. Why is the atmosphere very important?

The atmosphere helps keep the living things on Earth from burning up or freezing. / The atmosphere protects living organisms from the heat of the Sun during the day, and at night it prevents the warm air from escaping.

Any reasonable answer related to the text is accept

VII- Summary Making (60 Marks)

Read the following passage, then do as required:

At an early stage of life, a child can show the career he is going to take up in the future. An observant father can easily foretell which of his sons is going to be surgeon and who is going to be an engineer, craftsman or a teacher. The way a child practices things shows his skills and it would be clear through their games and toys.

Parents have an important role to play in shaping their children's characters and modifying their manners. Through a gentle touch, a loving smile, a toy or even a word of praise for good behaviour, children can be encouraged to do what is proper and acceptable. On the other hand, just a word of reproach, an angry look or a slight sort of punishment on the spot for misbehaviour can teach our kids to distinguish between what is right and what is wrong.

In a paragraph of FOUR sentences ONLY, summarise and paraphrase the previous passage in an answer to the following question: (4X15=60 Marks)

How can parents shape and modify their children's characters and behaviours?

- Parents can smile and touch their children lovingly.
- Parents can praise their children by a word.
- They can encourage their kids by giving a toy for doing acceptable actions.
- A slight punishment (a word of reproach / or angry look) is enough for children's misbehaviour.

rics	Content / relevance of ideas	Paraphrasing	Spelling and grammar	Format	Total
Rub	30	20	5	5	60

الصفحة التاسعة المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) امتحان الصف الحادي عشر التجريبي - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية ١٠١٨ / ٢٠١٩ - ٢١٩ - ٢٠١٩

Translate the following into good English: (2X15=30 Marks)

أمد: تتميز الكويت بشفافية الاعلام في الوطن العربي. بدر: نعم لاننا نمارس رية التعبير.

Ahmad: Kuwait has one of the most transparent media in the Arab world.

Badr: Yes, because we practise freedom of speech.

انتهت الأسئلة مع تمنياتنا لكم بالنجاح